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Damian Garcia-Olmo, MD, PhD 

Editor-in-Chief 

World Journal of Gastroenterology 

 

Dear Editor: 

 

Thank you very much for your email on September 29, 2016 and the review reports from you and 

the reviewers. We appreciate the time you invested in the detailed reading of our manuscript. We 

are pleased to receive the feedback on the paper and are excited that the paper is tentatively 

accepted for publication in World Journal of Gastroenterology with revision. Please find our 

revised manuscript enclosed, which has been revised according to the comments from you and the 

reviewers. All the concerns and comments have been carefully addressed, and below you will find 

our point-by-point response to the reviewers’ comments and suggestions. 

 

Response to the Editor: 

Q: Minor language polishing. 

A: We appreciate your time and detailed reading of our manuscript. We have carefully checked 

language in the manuscript as well as the figures. We believe that the revised version is much 

better than the original with respect to the English presentation. 

 

Q: The classification is good. 

A: Thank you for this suggestion. We carefully reviewed our paper and added some relevant 

content to improve its quality. We believe it is better than the original with respect to the 

classification. 

 

Once again, we thank you for your careful reading of the manuscript and kind suggestions. 

We hope that these responses have adequately addressed your main concerns and the revised 

manuscript is now suitable for publication in World Journal of Gastroenterology. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chunxu Wang on behalf of all authors 

 

 


